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Single Equality Scheme 

Every Spring term we write to all parents about the Single Equality Scheme. This addresses 
our statutory duties in relation to race, disability, gender and promoting community 
cohesion and covers staff, pupils and people using the services of the school such as 
parents. The Single Equality Scheme also addresses the legislation relating to religion or 
belief, age and sexual orientation and includes our priorities and actions to eliminate 
discrimination and harassment for these equality areas. 

The scheme requires us to produce an annual report on our progress, looking at the 
impact of our actions. A “Single Equality Scheme Guide for Parents” is attached to this 
week’s newsletter which includes the report on our progress towards our key objectives 
for 2019 – 2020. The guide also asks anyone interested in being part of our ongoing 
consultation to get in touch with one of the Senior Leadership Team – if you are 
interested, we would be delighted to hear from you.  

Year 3 camp at Eden (6th-7th May) and Year 4 camp at Bude (30th April-1st May) 

A reminder that ALL payments for Year 3 camp at  Eden (£76 total)  and Year 4 camp at 

Bude (£95 total) need to be made by 1st February at the latest. This is because Eden and 

Adventure International ask for their final invoices to be paid at that time.  

Full payment is needed by the above date.  If it is not paid in full by this date, we will 

cancel your child’s place and refund any money you have already paid (less the deposit) 

with immediate effect.  

You can pay as much or as little as you want anytime up to the final date. Please pay 

online at schoolmoney.co.uk as we no longer accept cash or cheques. Click into the 

amount box and change the total payment to the amount you’d like to pay. If you cannot 

pay online, please ask at the office for a Paypoint barcode which you can use to pay cash 

at a local Paypoint retailer.  Thank you. 

Healthy snacks 

We are a healthy eating school and would like to remind you that crisps and biscuits/snack 

bars are not allowed at breaktimes. If your child is in EYFS or KS1 they will be given a piece 

of fruit or a vegetable under the Government’s school fruit and vegetable scheme. 

Children in KS2 can bring in  fruit, vegetable sticks, rice cakes, crackers or breadsticks or 

buy a healthy snack from the tuck shop (items are 50p).  



Online safety 

Please see the information below with some excellent advice about Nintendo Switch.  We will be 

publishing a different information page each week.   



Club cancellations 

KS2 Street Ice Hockey has been 

cancelled next Weds 29th 

January due to a staff meeting 

in the hall. Both sessions 

missed will now take place on 

Weds 4th and Weds 11th 

March (the first two Weds after 

half term). 

West Cornwall Spring Show  

Look out next week for a letter 

about the West Cornwall Spring 

Show in March at Marazion. 

There are lots of fantastic 

categories to enter.  

Wanted 

If you have any old newspapers or magazines 
please could you bring them in as KS2 will be 
needing them for making collages later this 
term. Thank you. 

New lunchtime club 

Miss Williams is starting a new club for Years 3

-6, Songwriting and Poetry on Wednesdays 

from 12.30pm in Kerris classroom. If your child 

is interested please encourage them to go 

along next Wednesday 29th to find out more 

information. 

Mini Book Fair 

Next week we will be holding a mini Book Fair within the school day so that 

children who wish to use their bookbank cheques or cash can do so to buy a 

book or stationery. If you would like to send you child in with cash, please put 

it in an named envelope on the day their class is going along so that they can 

hand it to the teacher. 

Monday 27th  KS1 (Year 1 and 2) 

Tuesday 28th   EYFS (Reception) 

Wednesday 29th  UKS2 (Year 5 and 6) 

Thursday 30th  LKS2 (Year 3 and 4) 

Medicine in school  

If your child requires medicine 

in school, of whatever sort, 

please ensure that an adult 

brings it (clearly labelled with 

your child’s name) to the office 

and completes a consent form 

so that we have authorisation to 

give it to your child.  Children 

should not bring in medicine 

and hand it in themselves. 



Need a chat? 

Come and have a cup of tea 

with Mrs Daylak if you have any 

questions or concerns about 

anything which might be 

affecting your child in school. 

You can find her any Monday to 

Thursday after school until 

4pm. If you would rather make 

an appointment, please ask the 

office. She might even find you 

a biscuit to go with your tea! 

Prayer meeting 
 

Please come and join me to pray for any aspect of life 
you’d like on Wednesday mornings 08:00 - 08:30 in 
the meeting room starting next Wednesday 29th 
January. No prayer too small, too silly or too big! All 
welcome. Prayer requests can be sent to Lindsay 
Ward,  Hope Church’s Children & Families Leader at: 
lindsay@hopechurchcornwall.co.uk 

Lindsay Ward 

Lost 

Fred in Lanyon has lost his coat. It’s an orange puffa 

jacket with a navy inside and it is named.  Vivian has 

lost his navy blue pirate purse. He lost it in or around 

the tuck shop. If found, please hand in. 

Bea’s hair cut for charity 
 

Bea in Year 5 had 26cm of her hair chopped off this week in aid of the Little Princess Trust 
charity. Her pony tail will be made into wigs specifically for poorly children plus any 
money donated is for the charity. Bea was SO brave and only flinched a couple of times, 
but loves her new on-trend hair-do and is so happy to know that her hair will be going to 
a very good cause.   

mailto:lindsay@hopechurchcornwall.co.uk


CLASS ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK 

Our collective target is 96.5% 

Choughs   

Robins   

Puffins   

Owls   

Kingfishers   

Trencrom   

Lanyon   

Kerris   

Bodrifty   

Bosigran   

Kenidjack   

Overall school 

attendance 
 

 

DIARY DATES   

January  

31st   Sharing assembly for Bosigran at 2.45pm 

February 

7th  Sharing assembly for Lanyon at 2.45pm 

14th  Sharing assembly for Trencrom at 2.45pm 

14th  School closes at normal time of 3.15pm for half 
term break 

Monday 17th to Friday 21st February – HALF TERM 

PLEASE NOTE CLUBS CONTINUE AS NORMAL AFTER 
HALF TERM 

March 

5th     St. Piran’s dance for Year 6 – details to follow 

5th World Book Day 

9th-11th Parent Consultations – appointment times will be    
booked online – no clubs this week on Monday, Tuesday 
and Wednesday. 

13th  Sharing assembly for Owls at 2.45pm 

19th  FOAS Easter Disco – details to follow 

20th All clubs finish 

20th All music lessons finish 

25th     Last swimming for Year 5 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Chobins  Ashton  for a super, positive attitude to school 

   Benjamin for being an all round calm, kind superstar  

Puffins  Eden  for her hard working attitude & effort to improve her handwriting  

Owls   Harris for trying exceptionally hard with his writing 

Kingfishers  Isobel for overall hard work and a positive attitude   

Trencrom  Jessika for a fantastic piece of homework on volcanoes 

   Tracey for always trying her best & always smiling 

Lanyon  Summer for fantastic Maths this week - you have shown excellent perseverance 

   Amelia for fantastic Maths this week - you have shown excellent perseverance 

Kerris   Roxy  for excellent descriptive work in her writing. Superb! 

Bodrifty  Jack  for working so hard in swimming & making great progress. Well done Jack! 

Bosigran  Logan for a brilliant attitude to all his work & a great sense of humour. 

Kenidjack  Eia  for working hard, smiling lots & being generally lovely 

Dinnertime  Blake  for being very sensible at lunchtimes  

PE Star  Zac P  for fantastic shooting skills in netball 

   Oliver K for having a great attitude & showing true perseverance in his  swimming 

Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date 

with all the exciting things that are 

going on.  

ATTENDANCE  UNAVAILABLE  THIS  

WEEK 




